
Regular Council Meeting 

January 8,  2024 

Present: Mayor Brandon Johnson, Council members Richard Sheller, Dan Leard, Zach Adams, Mike MacNabb, 
Patrick Guarnella and Tray Hicks.   
Others Present: City Manager Jon Herschell, City Attorney Robert Leverett, Representatives of the Press and 
interested citizens.  

The Regularly scheduled meeting of the Hartwell City Council was held Monday January 8, 2024 in the Council 
Chambers of City Hall, 456 E. Howell Street, Hartwell, Georgia.   

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Brandon Johnson. 

Following the invocation given by Mayor Johnson, everyone stood for the Pledge of Allegiance to the United 
States Flag.   

Hearing no corrections or additions to the minutes of the December 2023 Regular Council Meeting, a motion was 
made by Councilman Leard to approve the minutes as recorded. Motion was seconded by Councilman McNabb 
and carried unanimously 6-0.   

City Manager Jon Herschell  swore in the newly elected Councilmen Zach Adams, and Richard Sheller.

Mayor Johnson urged the council to approve the request for a Veterans Parade. Councilman Hicks made the 
motion to approve and Councilman Leard 2nded.  The motion passed 6-0.

Staffer Jason Ford presented the customary Official Zoning Map for the City of Hartwell.  The map reflected a 
few zoning changes from the previous year.  The Council authorized the Mayor to sign the map. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Jon Herschell  
City Manager  



 

 

 

 

 

 




